
 

3 September 2018  
 
Ms Helen Hong 
Council Officer Assistant 
Public Works Committee 
 
BY EMAIL 
 
Dear Ms Hong 
 
Rugby Australia Appearance - Public Works Committee - Monday 6 August – Response to Question 
on Notice 
 
On behalf of Rugby Australia, I refer to your email dated 13 August 2018 in relation to the above. 
 
During our appearance, Rugby Australia undertook to provide the Committee with customer service 
feedback received following the Australia v Ireland Test Match at Allianz Stadium on Saturday, 23 
June.  The relevant extract from the appearance is below for reference: 
 
Mr JUSTIN FIELD: Notwithstanding the fact that we all know that the Sydney Football Stadium is not a modern 
stadium and there are issues with it, you are not having trouble with getting people to your events, are you? You 
have had some sellouts in the last period and actually there has been growth in attendance at events. 
Ms CASTLE: I will answer that in two parts. Certainly we did, in the most recent Test series, sell out Allianz 
Stadium, but the safety element in the customer experience was a very long way away from what you would 
expect to be world class. Yes, we managed to get the people there, but they left thinking—we actually lost that 
particular Test match— 
The CHAIR: Bugger! 
Mr JUSTIN FIELD: No new stadium is going to fix that. 
Ms CASTLE: —so there were a few frowns. But on top of that, there was also very concerns in feedback we got 
through our customer service station of safety issues; concerns around feeling crushed and squashed and 
thinking they are not going to be able to get out and leave. Then the time that it actually takes to exit the 
environment is really not what you would term world class. That is from the Wallabies. 
Mr JUSTIN FIELD: You got feedback on that? Is there a report that you are able to provide to the Committee on 
that feedback? 
Ms CASTLE: We could certainly look at providing some feedback for you, absolutely. 

 
Annexed to this letter is a selection of emails received by Rugby Australia, via the Sydney Cricket 
Ground and Sports Ground Trust, following that Test Match which are directly relevant to the above.  
Please note that Rugby Australia has redacted all relevant personal information. 
 


















